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It’s been a slightly shorter week which has meant it has 
passed by even quicker! This week I have had the  
privilege of visiting classes across the school to observe 
learning. I am so impressed with how well the children 
have settled into the new rules and routines of their 
classes. I was particularly proud of our Year 3’s who have 
settled so well into KS2.  

Week beginning 26th September – Harvest donations for Wirral Foodbank  
Week beginning 26th September – Year 4 continue to go swimming each afternoon 
FLU Immunisation Programme – Please ensure you 
have completed the Flu Immunisation CONSENT form 
which was sent out electronically to parents emails.  

PARENT MEETINGS – On the 18th and 19th October, we will be 
hosting our Autumn Term Parent Meetings. We will return to holding 
these in person in school. It is important that you take the opportunity 
to come and see your child’s class teacher as they will be able to let you 
know how they have settled into their new class as well as how they 
are doing academically. This is a vital opportunity for you to share any 
worries or concerns you have.  

HOLIDAYS 
during term time 
Holidays are not 
authorised 
during term 
time. 

Any unauthorised holidays could result 
in a penalty charge being issued to each 
parent/carer with parental 
responsibility.  

Toast 
Club 
opens at 
8:15am 

every morning and costs 
£1.60 per child. You do not 
need to book a place. It 
can be accessed via the 
Main Entrance.  

After School 
Club 
If you wish to 
book an ASC 
Place you can do 
this via the 
School Office or via Parentmail. All 
places must be booked and paid for in 
advance. The cost per session is £6.50. 

Encouraging our pupils to be leaders in school is very important. If you follow us on Twitter, you will have 
seen the photographs of our school council elections.  

Our school councillors have now all been fairly elected and 
they, alongside our Eco Warriors and our Value 
Ambassadors, are very important Pupil Leaders in our 
school. Congratulations to all the children.  
Head Boy and Head Girl – Minnie & Scott 
School Councilors – Bobby, Melissa, Lily, Zach, Ruby, Leo, 
Emily, Ben, Isla, Charlie, William, Sicily & Charlie 

Value Ambassadors – Kyle, Tanisha, Leah, Olivia, Isaac, Oliver, Theo, Olivia & 
Primrose 
Eco Warriors – Myla, Daniel, Sofia, Bo Tao, 
Daisy, Tom, Freddie Hill, Maeve, Lily, Nancy, 
Beth, Tanisha, Ollie, Theo and Mason  



ATTENDANCE – We have had a positive start to the year 
with good attendance and we really hope this continues. 
It is vital for children to be in school during these first 
few weeks in the school year as they settle and establish 
themselves into new classes and learn new rules.  
Mrs Champney in the school office will follow up on any 
absent children. Please ensure you phone the school 
office to give a reason for absence every day they are off.  

If you have still not returned your child’s DATA form please do so asap so we 
can check that the details on our school systems are up to date.  

It’s lovely to see the 
children working 
hard in school and 
enjoying their new 
classes.  Please 
remember to keep 
up dated via our 
Facebook and 
Twitter pages. 
Year 1 read the 
story ‘The 
Looking Book’ in 
their RE lesson. 
After sharing the 
story, they put 
on their 
“lookers” and 

ventured outside to find some of God’s beautiful creations. 
Year 4 led a class Prayer and Liturgy together thinking about love. They listened to the story of Moses 
in the bulrushes and the love his mother showed to him. Just like Moses was placed into the basket 
they placed a heart into their basket thinking about someone they love. 

Last Sunday the Gospel reminds us about the value of being 
trustworthy people. We can show this by making good choices. 
While on earth, we are given ‘free will’ and God our Father 
trusts us to use it wisely. There may be times when we make a 
wrong choice, but we can trust that God is always there to help 
us start again. When we give God first place in our lives – using 
talents, our time and our money to serve God – we are blessed 
here and now, and can be certain that we will be rewarded in 
the life to come too. 

We are trialling sending out our Newsletter electronically via SEESAW. If you 
still require a papercopy, please let a member of the office staff know.  

Enjoy the weekend,  Mrs Ralph 
\ 


